
                                           STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

             SELECTMEN 

           MEETING MINUTES JUNE 27, 2016 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau and Bruce Smith. Eric Eichner 

was absent.  

The selectmen agreed to have the Cheshire County Registry of Deeds email their bills to the town.  

The Comstock abatement form for 2016 did not meet the March 15, 2016 deadline for this year and will 

be entered for 2017. 

The selectmen signed the denial for Stromgren’s abatement request.  

The selectmen have new oath of office forms. 

The selectmen discussed the requirements for municipal agents and the $25,000.00 bond needed from 

Primex.  

Frank Lucuis dropped off the Joslin Road culvert repair bill of $3,592.00. 

John Davis dropped of the warrant for yield taxes for Kiritsy and Quintillio. A copy was left for Carolyn 

Berglund.  

The selectmen signed the payroll.  

The DES required colored photos for the routine road maintenance application for the Pond Road 

culvert.  

Bruce Smith found the key to the library vault for keeping the town records. He will contact the library 

trustees about meeting with them about the use of the vault and the moisture issues in the basement.  

Joe Dibernardo requested an abutter’s list for Paul Desilets 5A – 91-A. 

The selectmen have agreed to have a new tax card made for Peter Morin’s lot2 6AA. They have agreed 

to abate the current tax bill of $729.00 for lot 2 5AA for unreasonable value for the riverside tract. 

The selectmen will sign Durwin Clark’s paycheck on Friday July 1, 2016 for the holiday weekend.  

The selectmen had a closed door session for Durwin Clark’s annual review.  

Bruce Smith motioned to accept the minutes. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes as presented.  

Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 



 

 


